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Since the publication of Southwark’s Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment (PNA) Supplementary 

Statement 1 on 1 March 2022, the following changes in pharmaceutical service have occurred. 

These changes do not represent a significant change in pharmaceutical provision within 

Southwark. 

PNA details 
 

 

Date PNA Published 5/9/22 
Date of Supplementary Statement  30/8/24 
Supplementary Statement number 2 
 

 

Type of change 
 

 

Service change 0 

New opening 0 

Pharmacy closure 0 

Pharmacy relocation 0 

Change in hours 0 

Change in ownership 3 

 
 
 

  
  



 

 
 
 
Comments: Pharmacy openings and closures 

Since publication of Southwark’s Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment 2022–25 Supplementary 

Statement 1, local pharmacy openings, closures and changes of ownership have comprised: 

o 2 changes of ownership 

o 1 change of ownership with a very minor relocation which was judged to represent no 

significant change. 

There were no pharmacy openings, closures or changes of ownership in neighbouring boroughs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Southwark 
 

Date of 
notification 

Type of 
change 

Contractor/trading 
name at time of 
published PNA 2022–
25 & address 

New contractor 
trading name as after 
30/8/24 & address (if 
different) 

Current 
contract or  
owner name 

Changes to 
opening hours 

Service 
change 

5/3/24 Change of 
ownership 

Day Lewis Pharmacy, 13 
Camberwell Church 
Street, London SE5 8TR 

Hayescamber Limited Hayescamber 
Limited 

None None 

18/6/24 Change of 
ownership 

Taplow Pharmacy, Unit 5 
Ground Floor, Taplow, 
Thurlow Street, London 
SE17 2UQ 

Pi-Gen Pharma Ltd Pi-Gen Pharma 
Ltd 

None None 

19/6/24 Combined 
change of 
ownership and no 
significant 
change relocation 

Bentleys Pharmacy, 374 
Brockley Road, London 
SE4 2BY 

Brunswick Trading Ltd, 
382–384 Brickley Road, 
London SE4 2BY 

Brunswick 
Trading Ltd 

None None 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Neighbouring boroughs (Lambeth/Lewisham/Tower Hamlets/City of London) 

 
Date of 
notification 

Type of change Contractor/trading 
name at time of 
published PNA 
2022–25 & address 

New contractor trading 
name as after 5/9/22 & 
address (if different) 

Current contract 
or owner name 

Changes to 
opening hours 

N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 

 
 

 
 

 
This supplementary statement to Southwark’s Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment is issued in accordance with paragraph 3D (3) in Part 1A of 
the NHS (Pharmaceutical Services) Regulations 2005. 
 
If you require further information, please contact: publichealth@southwark.gov.uk   
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